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             Governor’s Advisory Council to the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health

Chapel – Herman M. Holloway, Sr. Campus
March 17, 2016 - 9:00 a.m. 
Members Present: 
Jack Akester, Patricia Ayers, Anthony Brazen,  Robert Daniels, Andrea Guest, Thomas Hall, James Lafferty,   Jim Martin, Susan Phillips 
Members Excused: 
Helena Carter, John Evans, Janice Jolly
Members Absent:      Devon Degyansky, Joanna Rieger, George Meldrum 
Associate Members Present:    Dan Hoeftman, Charles Sygowski
Associate Members Excused:   
Associate Members Absent:  Florence Alberque, Lynn Fahey, Lisa Furber, James Lark, Bruce Lorenz, Edie McCole, John McKenna 
Interested Parties Present:  
Mike Barbieri, Elizabeth Booth, Allen Conover, Mike Gavula, Tom Johnson, William Mason, Joshua Thomas-Acker, Loretta Viner, Barbara Bell
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order/Introductions
	Chairman James Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:15a.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.   

 
	

	Review and Approval of Minutes 
	
	January minutes were approved.

	Chairman’s Report


	Chairman James Lafferty reported that Christiana Care is planning to implement a psychiatric residency program within their system.  They are also going to introduce a psychology residency program.   The CDC released a guideline for doctors who are prescribing opiates.  Dr. Anthony Brazen, medical director for Medicaid, stated there was pushback when they tried to implement quantity limits on opiates.  There are some strict regulations on the dosage amounts. 
Dr. Brazen reported there is a move toward reeducation to look more closely at how a person is actually functioning.  It could be a case of more physical therapy than medicine.    
Dr. Brazen reported the PDAC is going through changes and will eventually be under Public Health.  There is legislation to create a committee to review all overdose deaths that occur in Delaware.  These meetings will be closed and it is unknown what they will do with the information gathered. There is some apprehension to this but it has the potential to do a lot of good.  

It was suggested that someone from Public Health be at the GAC meeting.  Chairman Lafferty will ask a representative from Public Health to attend.

· Comments and Discussions
	

	Director’s Report
	Director Mike Barbieri reported the DOJ settlement agreement is in the end of its 5th year of monitoring and should be finished by the end of July.  There is a desire to put in legislation to create an oversight committee to review how the Division functions on a regular basis.  This will ensure the Division is on target to meet the objectives of the settlement agreement.  The overall objective is to help people in Delaware do well in the community and provide the services they need to do so.  There are people who have expressed an interesting in sponsoring this legislation.

Director Barbieri introduced the new medical director, Clay Watson, MD.  Dr. Watson is a psychiatrist and an attorney who has worked in the Delaware Forensic Psychiatry Program.  He is the director of Forensic Residency Services for University of Pennsylvania.  He will meet with psychiatrist staff and community psychiatrist staff on a regular basis.  These meeting will be to determine how we can better strengthen all our psychiatric and support services. 

Director Barbieri reports ACT teams need to be more aggressive in the communities.  DSAMH is working with IMDs to look at those who frequently attended their programs.  This may be an indication of the needs of the community not being met. DSAMH plans to strengthen the “soft hand off” between the IMDs and the community.  TCMs are supposed to work with IMDs to help people engage in the community.  Monitoring will be set-up to see how it is going.  The issue of transport to emergency rooms is being worked on.

Director Barbieri states all 95 residential treatment beds are operational.  The system is not quite at capacity.  DSAMH is working closely with voc rehab to make sure employment becomes a priority for many of our clients.  The SRAP program has been restructured with Julie French being in charge.  There are more SRAP vouchers than clients.  The issues being worked on are to expedite the voucher process and develop more stock. 

	

	
	
	

	Standing Committee Reports:
	
	     

	            Children’s Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation
	

	            Employment Committee
	Andrea Guest reported employment committee is working closely with ACT teams to better their position of employment services.  They are doing that by providing ongoing training and more funding for additional staff.  Providers have difficulty maintaining staff.  They have Virginia Selleck from the Federal Office of Disability Employment as a consultant.  She has a lot of experience in Mental Health employment.  

The committee is also working to transition all the employees who are currently employed on the hospital grounds because this is considered sheltered environment.  The clients have been assigned a voc rehab counselor who is aggressively trying to find community based employment.  Besides mental health issues a bigger barrier is a criminal background. 
The committee is reaching out to private providers to make sure they at least have referral information.  It is known that 35% of the clientele has mental health issues or physical disabilities so there is more marketing to private providers.  All ACT teams have at least 1 employment specialist. 
	

	            Membership Committee
	Jack Akester states there are 15 full members which will soon grow to 16 with the addition on Marie Hampton.  There will be 1 opening left  and it needs to be filled by a consumer and a republican/unaffiliated.  We have nine associate members with several openings.  Two of the nine have not been to a meeting in a long time.  He will reach out to them.
	

	
Community Services Committee
	Jim Martin states he has a lot of pride in the people who provided code purple housing.  There were about 450 people served per night.  70% of those people have severe mental illness or substance abuse issues.  

Coalitions are trying to come together to form a safety net to communicate services available.  In May there will be a “Warm, Soft, Handoff” retreat by the Community of Care Coalition.  Some providers are offering mobile access to services.  Four peer centers serve up to 200 people a day.

	

	            DPC Advisory Committee
	Jack Akester reported the last DPC meeting was held in March 2016.  There is a considerable amount of work going on to develop a coordinated care guide.  The guide will be used by all staff to provide appropriate guidelines for consistent care for clients.  DPC is focusing on the recruiting and retention of RNs.  The census is decreasing and there are plans to modify the existing space for aggressive clients.  
	

	Old Business 
	None
	

	New Business
	  None
	

	Public Comment
	None
	     

	Meeting Adjourned 
	A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned.  Meeting was adjourned at 10:20 a.m. 
	The committee approved the adjournment.  
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